Charles Rehn

TO:

Representative Henry Waxman

Representative Dennis Kucinich

House Governmental Reform Committee

4/27/2005

Dear Representatives;

I am writing initially to offer an apology, of sorts, regarding a fax I sent to Rep. Waxman in fall 2004. If you are interested in the contents of that fax, I will assume that your records would give you access to its contents. However, I will simply say that it was an inflammatory communication regarding secret societies in the U.S. population as well as in government.

I apologize, but also would like to point out that I inadvertently discovered more than a month after that fax was sent that I was being attacked with Directed Energy Weapons. 

Given Rep. Kucinich’s previous efforts in sponsoring legislation banning such weapons, let alone the use of them on U.S. Citizens by the U.S. Government for non-consensual experimentation, I believe he will be most interested in my situation.

Furthermore, Rep. Kucinich should be interested in my situation because it directly impacts the Department of Peace, aka The Peace Alliance. The reason is because, while those DEW’s were primarily directed at me to prevent me from effective activism regarding media programming as well as U.S. Government war policy, a member of my household is a founding member of the Department of Peace. She formerly worked with the Global Renaissance Alliance (originally as Executive Director), and is responsible for the training of new people seeking to “chair” activities in their Congressional Districts. She also is directly involved in fundraising. I do not represent her interests, so I will not name her. However, if he is interested, one quick call to Marianne will elicit her identity. Or, call Matthew at the Peace Alliance.

For nearly 3 years now, my personal health has been declining (I’m getting better now, since I at least know what I am dealing with, although the attacks continue). But even more, she is just now getting over denial regarding how these DEW’s have actually been used on her.

It’s been devastating on both of us, leaving me physically and mentally incapacitated and unable to work.

I will assume you know about these weapons, and the non-consensual experimentation by the U.S. Government and the contractors developing them for the DOD. I knoew Rep. Kucinich does.

I’m sending to you materials I have recently provided to Rep. Brian Baird which provide more info and background.

I’ll conclude by simply saying that if there was ever an issue that should be subject t o reform in our government, it would be the permission to use these weapons, which ARE NOT non-lethal. They may not kill instantly, but they destroy lives, and over time, cause irreparable physical damage, often leading to suicide.

Personally, I would greatly appreciate intervention on my behalf as proposed to Rep. Baird. Meanwhile, I would simply ask that you take seriously the devastation caused to me and literally millions of other people, that you realize that these weapons ARE lethal, an that the physical and mental torment delivered by these weapons is nothing less than torture, and easily described as implements of domestic terrorism. This problem will make MK-Ultra and CoIntelPro look like child’s play.

Sincerely,

Charles Rehn

PS. I would greatly appreciate receiving an email acknowledging the receipt of this communication.

